A Message From



Gary Scarpello

your

Upper Dublin Township Ward 3 Commissioner

Join my email list!
email: GScarpelloUD3@comcast.net
On Facebook: Commissioner Gary Scarpello
Website: GSUD3.com
Phone: 215-542-9267



Winter 2016

Issue 5

Thank You!

Thank you for electing me and allowing me the opportunity to serve you. I look forward to working with you to keep our community a vibrant place to live.

Communication & Website

I intend to send you three newsletters throughout the year: Winter, Spring, and Fall to keep you informed about our community news, issues, and dates for township meetings.

Those on my email list: gscarpelloUD3@comcast.net will receive more frequent news updates. So please join my email list!

I have a website that contains these newsletters, forms, and in depth discussions of issues. Visit www.GSUD3.com often to stay up to date.

Thank You Chet Derr!

Thank you to Chet Derr for his 16 years of dedicated service to our community. He has left a legacy of accomplishment serving on many committees including the SPARK Review Board and liaison between the Upper Dublin School District and the Board of Commissioners, as well as Vice President of the Board of Commissioners. Also, thank you Chet for the left turn signal when heading west on Welsh Rd. at Twining Rd.

Aqua to Replace Water Main in 3-2

Henry Lee Willet Park Parking Lot - Staging Area

Beginning on Monday, January 4, an Aqua water main replacement project will begin in the neighborhoods around Henry Lee Willet Park (see the list of streets on my website **www.GSUD3.com** in the **Issues Archive** TAB then open file **Aqua Work in 3-2**). All residents who will be affected have been notified of the project by Aqua. Brubacher Excavating, Inc. is doing the work and was in need of a construction staging area for the duration of the project.

After discussions, the Township and Brubacher Excavating, Inc. have agreed to allow the Henry Lee Willet (HLW) Park parking lot (1791 Twining Road) to be used for construction staging from January to March. If space is still needed into April, the staging area will be consolidated so the parking lot can accommodate at least 8 cars in order for park users to use the parking lot. This was done because HLW Park is home to a pair of tennis courts and demand for their use will begin to grow in April.

In return, the Township will receive:

\$1,000 per month for use of the parking lot (we plan to reinvest that money into the park)

Any appropriate repairs to the parking lot, access apron and/or sidewalk caused by construction materials or vehicles Re-stoning of the parking lot, if necessary

Construction will be from 7 am to 3:30 pm. Residents will have access to their home, but may have to use an alternate route as work zones change.

Residents will receive 24 hours notice of scheduled shutdowns. Emergency shutdowns may be necessary. If so service will be restored ASAP. Any questions contact Mike Staerk, Superintendent of construction, 215-659-2505 ext. 56005.

UPS for Traffic Signals

Under consideration: installing an uninterrupted power source (UPS) for the intersection of Fort Washington Ave. & Susquehanna Rd., and the intersection of Broad St. & Susquehanna Rd.

2016 Monte Carlo Night Beneficiaries

The following are the organizations who will benefit: UDEF, CoTASA, UD Open Space Fund, Friends of UDPL, UDP&R Summer Camp Scholarship Fund, Cheston Fund, Habitat for Humanity of MC, Kelly Anne Dolan Fund, Mattie N. Dixon Community Cupboard MCSPCA, Victim Services of MC, Wissahickon Valley Watershed, PA Center for Adapted Sports.

Come on out to this fun event Sat. Feb. 20th at 7p!!

One last item: Keep storm drains clear of leaves and debris that can cause rain run off to back up into the street causing flooding and/or freeze over.



UPPER DUBLIN HELPFUL RESOURCES

Look here for helpful links to forms and other useful links on the Upper Dublin Township website.

Residential Welcome Packet

http://www.upperdublin.net/information/residential-welcome-packet/

This link contains useful information for new residents to the Upper Dublin community.

Project Safe Return Form

http://www.upperdublin.net/departments/police/documents-forms/
Then open UDPD Forms folder

The Upper Dublin Township Police Department in conjunction with the Alzheimer's Association of Delaware Valley is proud to present Project Safe Return®. Project Safe Return® is a voluntary Police Department program that assists Police Officers in reuniting caregivers with lost or wandering loved ones suffering from Alzheimer's disease, Autism or other incapacitating conditions. This free service is a valuable tool in identifying distressed individuals quickly and effectively. The Upper Dublin Township Police Department will also provide registered caregivers with information about the Alzheimer's Association and the services they offer.

To enroll in Project Safe Return®, simply print the registration form off of our website or obtain a registration form in the Upper Dublin Police Department lobby. Complete the form and attach a recent photograph of the participant.

Do Not Solicit Registration

http://www.upperdublin.net/departments/police/documents-forms/
Then open UDPD Forms folder

Fill this form out to put your name on the list. Solicitors will receive this list when they are issued their solicitation permits. Solicitors are prohibited from knocking on doors of addresses on the Do Not Solicit list. Residents should call 215-646-2100 for immediate problems with solicitors so that an officer may respond right away.

Stay in Touch - Your Voice is Important Join in the Discussions. Come to Meetings.

P.O. Box 1182 Ft Washington, PA 19034 Gary Scarpello
Your
Township Commissioner
for Ward 3

UPPER DUBLIN

Township Ward 3 News

Upper Dublin is a vibrant community because the citizens care about the quality of life here.

- ✓ Thank You Chet Derr!
- ✓ Aqua to Replace Water Main in 3-2
- **✓**UPS for Traffic Signals
- ✓2016 Monte Carlo Night Beneficiaries
- ✓ Website: GSUD3.com

Gary Scarpello Ward 3 Commissioner

For more info contact me at: email: GScarpelloUD3@comcast.net Facebook: Commissioner Gary Scarpello Website: www.GSUD3.com Phone: 215-542-9267

PRSRT STD
US POSTAGE
PAID
FT WASHINGTON , PA
PERMIT NO. 526



Paid for by Gary Scarpello